

# The Metro High School Athletic Association

Date: Monday September 12th, 2016

Time: 7:00 p.m.

Location: Halifax West

<http://mhsaa.ednet.ns.ca/>

## Attendance:

|                 |       |                 |       |
|-----------------|-------|-----------------|-------|
| Jarred Griffths | FOUT  | Scott Pellerine | SJA   |
| Amanda LeBlanc  | CHDHS | Susan Beazley   | ARM   |
| Erica Ans       | AUB   | Shane Joseph    | HGS   |
| David Algee     | JLI   | Bob Mayo        | PA    |
| Jill Jeffrey    | SHS   | Donna Duggan    | NSSAF |
| Jordan Murphy   | CIT   | Steve Wilcox    | LVH   |
| Adam White      | MW    | Matt Bustin     | HCA   |
|                 |       | Guy Fortin      | SOMM  |

## Sends regrets:

|                      |      |              |      |
|----------------------|------|--------------|------|
| Mike Smeltzer        | HWHS | Anton Berry  | DART |
| Nigel Mailman        | ES   | Jodi Joudrey | CPA  |
| Jean Francois Valade | CARR |              |      |

### 1. **OPENING**

The meeting opened at 7:10 p.m.

### 2. **INTRODUCTIONS**

Introductions were made for the new participants and the meeting was chaired by Sue Beazley.

### 3. **APPROVAL OF MINUTES for June, 2016**

Moved: Amanda L.

Seconded: Jordan M.

Approved

#### 4. **FINANCIAL REPORT**

A full financial report was sent around by Donna for all Metro accounts. Make sure you check over your sport to make sure everything is correct.

#### 5. **CORRESPONDENCE**

None

#### 6. **BUSINESS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES:**

None

7. **REGIONAL DIRECTOR'S REPORT:** Donna Duggan gave a verbal report, Banners for all sports for this season are here; make sure you get yours before you go. We have a new website, make sure you are checking what is posted there for your sport and let me know of any mistakes. Check athlete eligibility; make sure they are able to play. The metro group discussed the options for Co-op students, and if they are eligible all year even if they are only in one course as of February. Donna will discuss this at the fall workshop. We are hosting a number of Provincials, check the website to make sure you are aware of what they are. All were listed by Donna. Track and Field will be hosted here and we will need a few more volunteers. Make sure you keep your records for soccer, volleyball, and basketball so the regional playoffs can be set. Reminder of the staff softball tournament, I sent information out on.

#### 8. **COORDINATOR'S REPORTS**

##### **Boys Hockey** – HW: Mike Smeltzer/Frank Hubley

Donna said Frank had the league meeting, if you have any questions let her know. Brief discussion on some of the concerns of the coaches wanting to make the season longer. Possibly the playoff format may change this year. What school Principals or AD's knew about a possible playoff format, seems like most were not aware of any changes at all?

##### **Girls Hockey** - AUB: Erica Ans/Kevin Wheatley

Kevin wants to have the meeting on 26th of September. Let Erica know over the next week if you will have a team and what game ice you have. Let Erica know of any teams you have for the Ultramar tournament especially the boys.

##### **Boys Division One Soccer** – SJA: Scott Pellerine

Invoices for the teams were a little more this year because over the past two seasons the officials for playoffs and the assignor fees for the season were not added into team invoices. Metro has covered the cost of this but now the soccer leagues are in a deficit, and need to get that money back. This year the playoffs for 2014 and 2015 will be added to their invoices. On the 2017 invoice the playoffs for this season will be covered, based on how many games you play.

Season starts this week please make sure your winning coach is sending in the score of the game to me via email or text within 24 hours of the completed game. They should also send a picture of the game sheet or an email fax. If this happens our standings and stats can be up to date each Friday and posted on the Metro Website as well as Twitter. @mhsbsl

As soon as I get an updated schedule from Ann Marie I will send it out to all coaches and AD's.

**Girls Division One Soccer** – HW : Mike Smeltzer/ Roy Snook  
Scott passed out all invoices to girls' teams.

**Boys/Girls B Soccer** – Armbrae: Sue Beazley  
League will be starting next week. I will make up the schedule and send it out.

**Girls Volleyball** – SHS: Jill Jeffery  
Meeting tomorrow as SHS, boys will play Monday and Wednesday and girls will play Tuesday and Thursday. The leagues will be tired again. Jamboree at SHS this Saturday.

**Boys Volleyball** – DHS: Anton Berry/Peter Haley  
Same as the girls.

**Girls B Volleyball** – Sue Beazley  
Collected a list for the league, could you make sure by next week you are finalized with your teams so a schedule is put in place. The start date could be the 16th of October. Please send me all coaches' information.

**Golf** – HG : Shane Joseph/Darrell McInnis  
Please let coaches know that handicaps need to be sent in, and make sure you are sending golfers, beginner golfers should really not be sent. \$25 practice rounds. We need numbers by the 20th.

**Baseball** – PA: Bob Mayo/Louis Aube  
This weekend is the start of the tournament, goes for three weekends. Schedule was sent out.

**Cross Country Metro and Regional** – CPA: Jodi Jodrey  
Information was sent out by Jodie, as to when and where all races were.

## 9. New Business

**Scott Pellerine** - Jeff Walsh with Nova Physiotherapy is willing to look into organizing physiotherapists for both boys and girls rugby seasons. This will allow us to have one present at every game who can tend to both teams. I am checking to make sure all schools in rugby will be on board with this so we can get an idea of cost and if it can be done before it is too close to the season. I will contact Jeff and get things in motion.

We need help for the boys B basketball league to help out the coach at CPA

We do not have a coordinator for the girl's league, we will not have a league if we don't have someone in place by Oct 3rd.

Does anyone know if there is a minimum or maximum amount you can charge to get into an event? Discussed the \$5 fee for everyone being charged at CPA football games. Does NSSAF have a set fee, or guide schools should be following?

**Adjournment:**

Meeting Adjourned at 8:32pm

Moved: Steve W.

Seconded: Jarred G.

**Next meeting** will be **Oct 17th** at Halifax West 7pm.

If you have anything you wish to add to the agenda, please contact Sue Beazley or Scott Pellerine one week prior to the next meeting.

Respectfully submitted,

Scott Pellerine

Secretary